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News from Newfoundland and Labrador  
 

News from Memorial University of Newfoundland 
Kristine Power, Communications Advisor, Memorial University Libraries 

 

 

University News: 

Dr. Neil Bose has been reappointed as Memorial’s vice-president (research), effective Nov 01, 2022.  

Dr. Natasha Hurley is the new dean of Memorial’s Faculty of Humanities and Social Sciences (HSS). 

Ed Martin (B.Eng.’06) is now the director of Memorial’s Centre for Entrepreneurship. Mr. Martin is an 

entrepreneurial leader with extensive experience in technological and creative industries.  

Ms. Valerie Howe was named first woman head of Memorial’s Gardiner Centre. Ms. Howe joined 

Gardiner Centre in 2013 as a business consultant.  

Memorial’s Board of Regents approved the annual observance in perpetuity of National Day for Truth 

and Reconciliation (Sept. 30).   

Memorial has appointed a new university registrar – Dr. Lee Ann McKivor. She previously served as 

associate registrar and director, and associate university secretary at Western University.   

Memorial University released remote work arrangement guidelines. The Guidelines are effective Aug. 

29, 2022, for a one-year period.  

 

Research 

Rapido Document Delivery was officially launched at Memorial University Libraries in July! The Rapido 

community in Canada is starting small with Memorial University, Carleton University, and the University 

of Calgary. For more information, contact Becky Smith. 

 

Employee News 

Chelsea Humphries has become Grenfell Libraries' new librarian. Before her role, Chelsea was a Liaison 

and Collections Librarian with Brock University’s James A. Gibson Library. She received her MLIS from 

the University of Toronto (2020), holds a Post-graduate Certificate in Creative Book Publishing (2016), 

and an MA in English Literature (2015). At Brock, Chelsea was very active in developing student outreach 

and engagement initiatives, even leading in-person and virtual yoga classes as a certified yoga 

instructor, and in Inclusion, Diversity, Equity, Accessibility + Decolonization initiatives. 

https://gazette.mun.ca/research/vice-president-research-reappointed/
https://gazette.mun.ca/teaching-and-learning/dean-appointed-9/
https://gazette.mun.ca/campus-and-community/diverse-experience/
https://gazette.mun.ca/public-engagement/we-can-accomplish-anything/
https://gazette.mun.ca/campus-and-community/national-day-for-truth-and-reconciliation/
https://gazette.mun.ca/campus-and-community/national-day-for-truth-and-reconciliation/
https://gazette.mun.ca/teaching-and-learning/university-registrar-appointed/
https://www.mun.ca/hr/myhr/my-employment/remote-work-arrangements-rwas/
mailto:becky.smith@mun.ca
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The Centre for Newfoundland Studies welcomed new staff member Danielle Gillespie. 

Katie Kehoe and Nicholas Diamond joined the Health Science Library’s Lending Services Department. 

QEII Library’s Serials & Acquisitions' Gloria O'Leary & Colleen Woolgar have been classified to LA 4s. 

Health Sciences Librarian Lindsay Alcock will be on sabbatical leave starting September 1st. 

 

Cool Stuff 

The First Space Gallery in the QEII Library is hosting “Unseen Labour” this fall. The exhibit showcases 

needlework of cataloguing and metadata librarians from around the world and is making its way from 

the University of Massachusetts Amherst.  

The Archives and Special Collections Division loaned 14 artist books by Tara Bryan from their Collection 

to the Rooms. The books are part of the "Tara Bryan: Unfolding Horizon" exhibit. It is on display until 

September. 

The 40th Anniversary of the QEII Library was on May 28th, 2022. Here is the link to an interactive story 

we created to celebrate the QEII Library and Memorial University Libraries. 

We are very proud of a new and improved staff directory on the library's website. 

https://gazette.mun.ca/campus-and-community/in-the-details/
https://www.therooms.ca/exhibits/now/tara-bryan-unfolding-horizon
https://arcg.is/1P4av0
https://www.library.mun.ca/aboutus/contactus/staffdirectory/

